Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Special Selectboard Meeting

May 26, 2020
The Eden Selectboard held a special meeting on May 26, 2020 at the Eden Town Office at 5:30PM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Barbara Dewyea, Clayton Whittemore, Hannah Thomas, Emilie Thomas, Joslyn Cutler, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.  
Ricky opened the meeting at 5:30PM.  The purpose of this meeting was to conduct an interview with Lifeguard applicant, Joslyn Cutler.  
The Selectboard and LERA managers, Hannah & Emilie Thomas spoke with Joslyn about her qualifications, waterfront certification, past work experience, work days/hours, pay rate and our uncertainty at this time of when a start date would be.  Joslyn is very interested and would be willing to work 4-5 days per week and is agreeable to a flex schedule rotating weekend coverage.  

Following the interviews, the Selectboard also discussed Jordyn Wood’s inquiry of the town covering the cost of her recertification.  Clayton has been in touch with Smugglers Notch staff who advised they will be offering something in the future, no dates have been set at this time and the cost is still undetermined.  Clayton said he should have more information soon.  Jordyn will be provided an update.  Barbara made the motion to hire Joslyn Cutler fill one of the lifeguard positions at LERA for the 2020 season, at the rate of pay set by the Selectboard in July, 2019 for certified lifeguards.   Clayton seconded the motion.  Approved.

Special meeting adjourned at 5:45PM.

Unapproved minutes

Tracey Morin
Interim Town Administrative Assistant
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